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	Nursery

	In Nursery this week, we have been looking at numbers using number songs and rhymes.    We have been using our fingers to represent the numbers in the songs and have also been counting groups/sets of objects.

We have been working very hard and have been practising writing our first names.  Well done children!

Can we again ask parents to help your child learn how to put their own coat on- hood first and zip it up by themselves and practise their first names please. If you bring it in for your teacher you will get a sticker!



	Reception

	
	This week we have focused on 'Day and Night'. We started by reading 'Night Monkey, Day Monkey' by Julia Donaldson and talked about the different things we see during the day and the night. In Numeracy we have been learning about time and the activities we do at different times of the day. The children were very excited to get a message from Night Monkey asking them to help him sort various items into 'Night' or 'Day' hoops. The children have all drawn an activity that they do during different times of the day. 

Reminder - all children have taken a maths game home this week. Please come in and change them next week. 
RH - Tuesday mornings 8:30 - 8:50 
RW-Wednesday mornings 8:30 - 8:50  
RJ - Thursday mornings 8:30 - 8:50

	Year 1

	1C
	Well done to everyone this week for our fantastic Class Assembly on Tuesday. You all spoke with clear voices and sang brilliantly - you should all be very proud.  In Literacy this week we have started our work on 'Labels and Captions.' We looked at some photographs of different parts of Tower Hill Library and wrote some labels. We learnt lots of new words and tried really hard to spell the words ourselves using our letter sounds to help. 
In Numeracy this week we have been subtracting numbers using a number line. A special well done to Rehan who used a hundred square confidently to subtract bigger numbers.

	1H
	We have begun making our 'Guide to Tower Hill Library' information booklets this week. The children have been learning about non-fiction texts and writing labels to go with each photograph. In numeracy we have been focusing on subtraction and using number-lines and number-squares to help us. As part of our IPC topic we learnt about logos and decided that we should make a new logo for Tower Hill Library. A huge well done goes to Areeb who used the method of chalk blending to create a lovely background sky for his logo design.

	1J
	This week 1J have been learning how to write labels and we have been labelling photographs of the different areas that we saw in Tower Hill library. In numeracy we have been learning how to subtract two-digit numbers and have been using cubes, number lines and 0-99 grids to help us. We have also been observing our broad bean seeds in  science and they have all started to germinate so we have drawn diagrams in our bean diaries to show this. This week’s football stars are Zoya and Nassim who showed fantastic control of the ball and technique.

	Year 2

	2D
	We have continued with our 'Shrek' theme this week, with a visit to Shrek's swamp! We used all our senses to explore the swamp, supporting our writing about settings in stories. Miss Douglas was a little bit scared that we might see an ogre, but don't worry, we are all safe! In Numeracy we have been exploring mazes to support our learning about position and direction. Some of us found it a little bit tricky - it would be a good idea to practise distinguishing our left from right at home. Just to remind everyone - orange times tables books should be handed in with homework on a Thursday, so children can be tested and receive their stickers! Have a wonderful weekend!

	2N
	In 2N this week we have designed a moving picture which we will create and use as our calendar! In literacy we visited Shrek's swamp and looked at describing settings. In Numeracy we have been looking at making quarter and half turns and grid references. We've had lots of fun!

	2W
	This week in 2W we visited Shrek’s swamp and wrote about our experiences.  We have also designed ‘lift the flap’ Christmas pictures.  Well done to Kherys for always listening and trying very hard!!
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	Year 3

	3A
	In Literacy this week we have been revising our punctuation to improve our overall writing and written about a house using paragraphs. In Numeracy we have been looking at 2D shapes and their properties. We have looked at fossils in IPC and became detectives of the past! In Science we are continuing to look at the different functions of the parts of a plant. Keep working hard 3A!

	3C
	This week we have been focusing on paragraphs in Literacy. We have written a description of a house with a paragraph of descriptive writing for each room. In Numeracy we have looked at the properties of 2D shapes focusing on the angles of the shapes - some of us found it quite hard! In IPC we became archaeologists and tried to find out about The Stone Age by looking at different fossils. We wrote some super reports about how fossils are formed. Well done 3C!

	3M
	This week we have had a change of pace from instructions in Literacy. We have been working hard to make sure we punctuate our sentences properly using full stops, question marks and exclamation marks too. In Numeracy we have been continuing to work on our mental maths as well as practising doubling and halving. We also played double and halves bingo to make it more fun!! In IPC, we looked at how fossils are formed and spent quite a time practising for our Christmas songs. Only 3 weeks to go till we sing to everyone!

	Year 4

	4A
	In 4A this week we have been using our knowledge of the digestive system to create an extended piece of writing where we imagine we are a piece of food travelling through the body. In Numeracy we have been looking at time using vocabulary such as o'clock, half past and quarter past and to. In Literacy we have created our own tourist leaflets for Ancient Rome where we have focused on food, entertainment and buildings. The children found some very interesting facts about Ancient Roman food, such as they used to eat rat's tails!

	4M
	This week, we have continued to look at the features of a persuasive leaflet, so that we can write our own leaflet advertising Ancient Rome. In maths, we have been learning mental and written methods of division. In Science, we have written a story about the journey of a piece of food traveling through our digestive system. We are still learning our Christmas songs, so everyone needs to learn their words!

	4W
	This week in maths, we have been learning mental and written methods of division. In literacy we have started looking at leaflets, thinking about the features of this kind of text. We looked at persuasive writing and thought about how we could persuade someone to hire our friend for a special job. In Science, we have written a story about the journey of a piece of food traveling through our digestive system. We have continued to learn our Christmas songs, so keep learning your words!

	Year 5

	5A
	The trip to Aston Villa was a great success with the children becoming radio presenters and cooks. The food they prepared was delicious and there were lots of 'Can I have some more?’ The children promised to try to have a healthier lifestyle, so goodbye to the computer games and hello to exercise!

	5L
	What a very busy week we have had in 5L. This week in literacy children have been writing many different styles of writing such as a diary entry, a letter and a biography. The children have worked really hard to complete their writing. In numeracy this week we have been focusing on multiplication. During this exciting week children have also been on a trip to Aston Villa Football Ground where they went into the Youth Ice Gym and children got to use special gym equipment for children, learning the rules of how to use the equipment as well as understanding how to be safe in the gym at all times. The children also got to cook their own healthy meal! The most exciting part of the day for the children was to record their own radio show at Aston Villa, focusing on their six week task which they were set before they went on their trip. The children were put into groups of five and each group had a presenter and children who answered questions about how they completed their tasks. Well done for working so hard this week 5L. Keep it up!

	5W
	This week has been Year 5's Writing Week! The children have been writing a range of genres, from letters to play scripts, all based on How to Train Your Dragon. It's been hard work but the children have risen to the challenge excellently; well done everyone. In Numeracy we have been focusing on our multiplication skills, both written and mental methods. Well done 5W; I'm impressed! Keep it up!

	Year 6

	We hope you’ve had an enjoyable week! This week in year 6, we have been continuing to explore the Mayan civilisation. In particular, we have been learning about their religious ceremonies and have been writing an explanation text all about them. In Numeracy, we have been looking at units of measurement including: length, capacity, mass and how to convert them. We are also very excited about the upcoming auditions for this year’s production – ‘Gangsta Granny.’
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DORRINGTON ACADEMY


Head Teacher; Miss L Barratt


www.dorringtonprimary.co.uk 	Tel: 0121 464 5330 


Fax: 0121 464 7904





DORRINGTON NEWS: 21st November 2014





DORRINGTON DIARY -    Dates for your Diary





Monday, 1st December 2014 – FILM CLUB TILL 5PM


Tuesday, 9th December 2014 – Nursery/Reception Nativity AM


Wednesday, 10th December 2014 – KS1 Nativity AM


Thursday, 11th December 2014 – Christmas Market & Show


Friday, 12th December 2014 – School Christmas Dinner


Tuesday, 16th December 2014 – Class Christmas Parties PM


Friday, 19th December 2014 – SCHOOL CLOSES FOR CHRISTMAS


Monday, 5th January 2015 – SCHOOL OPENS TO ALL PUPILS

















THIS WEEK’S HEADLINES





Nursery places


We are still taking names for Nursery starting 


September 2015 for children 


born between 1st September 2011 and 31 August 2012. 


Please contact the school office.

















ATTENDANCE & PUNCTUALITY


          This week the top classes for Attendance and Punctuality were as follows:


Attendance�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1�
1C�
97.50%�
KS2�
5W�
100%�
�
REC�
RJ�
93.75%�
Year 3�
3A�
96.25%�
�
Year 1�
1C�
97.50%�
Year 4�
4W�
98.33%�
�
Year 2�
2N�
97.08%�
Year 5�
5W�
100%�
�
�
�
�
Year 6�
6S�
99.14%�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
Punctuality�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1 Winners�
1J   �
NO LATES�
KS2 Winners�
       3A/5L/6S�
NO LATES�
�
KS1 Most Lates�
1C�
5 LATES�
 KS2 MostLates�
3M/4A/5A�
4 LATES�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
HOUSE WINNER    This week’s House Winner is -RUBY- Well Done!





CLASS HOUSE POINT WINNERS


KS1   1J	    KS2	   3M





WINNING CLASSES FOR RESPECT        KS1	--	KS2	4A	

















YEAR GROUP NEWS








YEAR GROUP NEWS
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School Meals


If you wish to change from school dinner to sandwiches or sandwiches to dinners, please let the school office know.


Thank you.








RECEPTION SEPTEMBER 2015


Birmingham Admissions website is now open for online applications for a Reception School place in September 2015.  Apply online at � HYPERLINK "http://www.birmingham.gov.uk/schooladmissions" ��www.birmingham.gov.uk/schooladmissions�. 


The closing date for Reception applications is 15th January 2015. 





ABSENCE FROM SCHOOL


If your child is absent from school on any day, could you please call the office on 0121 464 5330 on the morning of the absence.  If your child is absent without a reason being given, the absence will be unauthorised and you will be required to attend a meeting to discuss the reasons why you are not informing the school.





Contact Details


If your contact details (telephone numbers or address) have changed, please let the school office know.  Thank you.





Foreign Coin Collection


We are still collecting coins/notes from other countries. 


(NOT UK Pounds & pence).


If you have any foreign coins/notes lying around the house, please send them into school with your child.  


A reward of 5 house points per coin/note will be given to any child bringing in foreign coins/notes. Thank you.


























“Together we are stronger"








